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 Contact: Siobhan Lavelle 
Phone: 02 9873 8546 
Fax: 02 9873 8599 
Email: siobhan.lavelle@heritage.nsw.gov.au 
File:           10/12844 
Our Ref:    via email 
Your Ref:  

 Dr Edward Higginbotham 
Edward Higginbotham & Associates 
PO Box 97  
HABERFIELD NSW 2045 
 

  

Dear Dr Higginbotham 
 
RE:   MP_09_0167 – Mixed Use Development at 45 Macq uarie St cnr 140 Marsden 

Street, Parramatta – Condition D27 of the Approval  
 
Reference is made to your emails dated 5 April and 23 April 2012 (revised plans) which relate 
to Conditions A14 and D27 of the approval. The Conditions state: 
 
A14. Archaeological Excavation Methodology. 
All affected areas within the site, which are of historical archaeological significance and will be 
affected by the construction works are to be subject to professional archaeological excavation 
methodology that must be prepared in accordance with Heritage Council NSW guidelines for 
each site which is to be excavated. Those documents should be prepared for the approval of 
the Director, Heritage Branch prior to the release of any construction Certificate. 
 
Correspondence was previously issued by the Heritage Branch dated 12 December 2011 
regarding the satisfaction of Condition A14 and the issue of a Construction Certificate. 
 
D27. Protection of Archaeology 
Significant archaeological heritage items and remnant built fabric elements are to be 
adequately protected during the works from potential damage. Protection systems must 
ensure historic fabric is not damaged or removed. 
 
The Heritage Branch has reviewed the report forwarded with your email regarding D27: 
‘Proposed Protection Methodology for Archaeological Remains During Construction. 
45-47 Macquarie Street & 134-140 Marsden Street, Parramatta, N.S.W.’ prepared by Edward 
Higginbotham and Associates for Crown Landmark Pty Ltd, April 2012. 
 
The above report is considered by the Heritage Branch to provide appropriate methodologies 
for the protection of the archaeological remains during construction of the new development. 
The Heritage Branch also understands that a modification to the development is to be lodged 
shortly.  
 
If you have any queries on this matter please contact Siobhan Lavelle using the details above.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
04/05/2012 
Vincent Sicari 
Manager, Conservation Team  
Heritage Branch, Office of Environment & Heritage  
AS DELEGATE OF THE NSW HERITAGE COUNCIL 
 
cc.     Mr Alan Bright, Metropolitan Projects, Dept Planning & Infrastructure GPO Box 39 SYDNEY 2001 
          Mr Shaun Farren, Crown Group, Level 11, 68 Alfred Street, MILSONS POINT NSW 2061  


